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Newsletter Number 28                                                                                                            5th September 2024 

 

Hello families and friends, 

Spring is upon us! We have been treated to glimpses of the sun and the beautiful blossoms are everywhere. 

We are looking forward to the warmer weather. Over the last week, we have had some significant high winds 

and rain, and just remind everyone to be safe in all weather conditions. 

Observatory Visit 

This week, our 5/6s went to the Ballarat Observatory. They were able to use a telescope to project an image of 

the sun and examine the sun spots, learning that some of those sun spots are as large as Earth. They had 

plenty of opportunity to learn about stars, galaxies and movement in space. Our 5/6 class represented MPPS 

so well and I was proud to accompany them for their visit. We would like to extend our thanks to the Ardoch 

Children's Education charity for generously assisting with both the Observatory visit and for funding the tickets 

and bus transportation for the Peter Combe concert. This support has made a meaningful impact on our 

school community! 

Foundation 2025 

Next week, we will be beginning our transition program for Foundation students in 2025 with our information 

evening on Tuesday afternoon at 5:30pm. In Term 4, transition mornings will begin, and we will welcome our 

new Foundation students into the classroom. 

150th Celebration 

Our 150th Celebration is quickly creeping up! You may have noticed that the word is spreading… We are trying 

to make sure everyone interested has the opportunity to come and celebrate the remarkable history of MPPS. 

More information will continue to come out to the community as we have it available but do feel free to share 

and invite others along. 

  

Upcoming Dates 
  
Teeth on Wheels         Friday 6th September 
Parent/Carer Information Session – Foundation 2025 (5.30 pm-6.30pm) Tuesday 10th September 
Division Athletics         Thursday 12th September 
Curriculum Day - No Students       Friday 13th September 

Last day of Term 3 – 2.30 pm finish      Friday 20th September 
First day of Term 4         Monday 7th October 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                         
                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

 

 

Please note change of phone number for absences 

SMS - 0409 323 652 

News from the Principal 

 



I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

              

Information regarding the School Saving Bonus 

In Term 4, 2024, families with a child enrolled in a government school from Prep to Year 12 in 2025 will 

receive the one-off $400 School Saving Bonus. 

The $400 School Saving Bonus provides families with support for education-related costs, such as school 

activities and/or school uniforms and textbooks. 

The School Saving Bonus is not available for full-fee international students, home schooled students, TAFE 

students and students attending kindergarten in 2025.     

Actions for parents and carers 

Before 18 October 2024, the Department of Education is asking parents and carers to: 

- Complete enrolment: If your child, or children are changing government school for Term 1 2025, or 

starting Prep or Year 7 in 2025. For more information, read about Enrolling in School.   

 

- Check your contact information: Ensure your email address and phone number is up to date with us. 

You can check this information by contacting us directly. 

 

We need to ensure your contact information is up to date as the Department of Education will email you twice: 

- in October, to verify your email address 

 

- in November, with your $400 School Saving Bonus and access to an online system. 

 
Please check your junk mail regularly to make sure you do not miss an important email. 

To learn more about the School Saving Bonus, download the School Saving Bonus Information sheet for 

government school parents and carers or visit vic.gov.au/school-saving-bonus. 

Kind Regards,  

Mrs. Carly Middleton 

Acting Principal 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club Parent Helpers Needed Term 4! 

A huge thank you to our wonderful parent volunteers for coming in 

every day to help with Breakfast Club! 

Because of our community spirit, we now provide a nutritious 

breakfast for our students five days a week to give them the best 

start for the day.   

We need more parent volunteers; more hands light work!  We 

have some parents who volunteer once a week, some that can 

only committ to a couple of times throughout the term – we will warmly welcome any type of assistance. 

If you are interested, please contact Anna Johnson on 5332 3646. Set up starts at 8.20am and you should be 

out the door by 9.15am.   

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vic.gov.au%2Fhow-choose-school-and-enrol&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc1e23403427f419aca0f08dccd4f6305%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638610988053841954%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WwzfRDnL9cXKkFWopdHfxG7bI2bKbnKXwdDGbXF5rLc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/SSB_information_government_school_parents_carers.docx
mailto:https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/SSB_information_government_school_parents_carers.docx
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vic.gov.au%2Fschool-saving-bonus&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc1e23403427f419aca0f08dccd4f6305%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638610988053854442%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=M78a%2Fm3oSNh3rmYbU1Yw13ht%2FKHQl6X6X8NVGPbmXag%3D&reserved=0


Foundation News! 
This term in Core Knowledge, Foundation students have been diving into the world of plants, learning about 

their parts and growth processes. They've explored basic ecology concepts and the interconnectedness of living 

things. To wrap up the unit, students planted seeds with their buddies as part of our Buddies and Mates 

program. Over the past two weeks, they've applied their plant knowledge by watering and providing sunlight to 

their seeds, which have now sprouted into tiny seedlings! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Wellbeing Update! 
Last week was our final session with Jackie and Honey from Paw Pals and we were very sad to see them go.  

Over the ten weeks of the program, the students who participated were given opportunities to share their 

feelings, experiences and strategies for various feelings and situations.  Through games and hands on activities 

our students-built capabilities such as team building, sharing and problem solving.  They also had many cuddles 

with Honey.  We are grateful to Ballarat Health Services who chose our school to participate, and we hope to 

offer this wonderful program again in the future. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Don’t forget to bring your school hat, 

Term 4 its “no hat, no play”. 

You can purchase a hat from the 

front office for $6. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are now accepting enrolments for 2025. If you have a child starting 

Foundation in 2025, enrolment forms are available from the office. Once 

completed, please hand into the office as soon as possible. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Make sure you join the 

Sentral for Parents App 

as school reports, 

newsletters, absences 

will be accessed via the 

app. If you require help 

with this, please see the 

office. 

SAVE THE DATE 

Mount Pleasant Primary School will be 

celebrating its 150th Anniversary – This will be 

held on Saturday 19th October 2024 from 10am 

– 2pm. More information to come.  

Please check your child’s hair, as there 

has been an increased number of 

cases at school. 



Exciting Nomination 

We have been surprised with a visit from Aaron at PowerFM to share some amazing 

news. Mount Pleasant Primary School has been nominated in the ‘Best of Ballarat’ 

competition. We are so thrilled to be nominated! If you are as excited as we are about 

being nominated as one the Best of Ballarat – you can support our entry by following 

the details included in the newsletter. Or, head to https://www.3ba.com.au/win/best-of-

ballarat-2024/ for more information. 

 

  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.3ba.com.au%2Fwin%2Fbest-of-ballarat-2024%2F&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7C12a9f0b7d60c4aa5a51f08dcbce1935c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638592924223002920%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xGkWr4L8vu%2BvV3Q8Q4jAXxfg2uZO5x2TI4MP6mv0bNg%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.3ba.com.au%2Fwin%2Fbest-of-ballarat-2024%2F&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7C12a9f0b7d60c4aa5a51f08dcbce1935c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638592924223002920%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xGkWr4L8vu%2BvV3Q8Q4jAXxfg2uZO5x2TI4MP6mv0bNg%3D&reserved=0


STUDENT ABSENCE – PROCEDURE 

To reduce absences, parents are asked to advise the 

school of impending student absences (between 8.30am 

and 9.00am) by: 

- Telephone – 5332 3646 

- SMS - 0409 323 652 (Please note change of phone 

number) 

- Email – mount.pleasant.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Extend After School Care onsite at Mount Pleasant 

Primary School  

Log online at www.extend.com.au or phone 1300 366 

437 to book. 

 

 

 

 

   

Parent Portal – Sentral 

We are currently trying to get all 

families registered to be on the 

Sentral Parent Portal, as we will be 

utilizing this app this year for many 

things. For those of you who are 

already registered, we thank you. If 

you need to register, you can find the 

instructions in the newsletter. This 

can be used for sending through 

student absences, etc. 

PARKING, TRAFFIC AND SCHOOL CROSSING INSPECTIONS 
 
Please note that the City of Ballarat will be undertaking regular patrols to ensure parking compliance. Any 
breaches observed, will be enforced. This is to help ensure the safety of students and staff and the broader school 
community. We implore all road users to ensure that they adhere to the law to maintain the ongoing safety of 
everyone involved. 

 
Student and community safety should be our priority.  
 
                                                                                                                                                        

http://www.extend.com.au/


Supporting Our Community 

 

 

 

  



Basketball Ballarat Junior Miners Spring Holiday Camp 

Power FM’s Junior Miners Holiday Camps are held during 

each school holidays for children aged 5-14 years old of all 

genders and abilities.  

Improve your skills, develop techniques, enhance your 

game, meet new friends and ultimately have fun! Our 

camps cater for the beginner who has never picked up a 

basketball to the most experienced 14-year-old in the land!  

All participants can expect: 

• Meet your favourite Miners players  

• Expert instructions from professional coaches 

including Miners player and coaches  

• Develop new basketball skills and training methods  

• Fun and inclusive learning environment  

• Structured session content including great games and prizes at every camp 

• Learn how to be a great team mate and help others succeed  

Registrations for the Spring Holidays are now open, with the camp being held on Monday the 23rd of 

September, Tuesday the 24th of September, Wednesday the 2nd of October and Thursday the 3rd of October 

from 9:00 am till 3:00 pm at Selkirk Stadium and the Minerdome.  

For more information and to register: https://www.ballaratbasketball.com/holiday-camp/ 

For further details please contact Zack Cummins via email programs@ballaratbasketball.com or for urgent 

enquiries call reception on (03) 5338 1220  

 

 

  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ballaratbasketball.com%2Fholiday-camp%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cmount.pleasant.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cceb9ca9871054de95f4708dccbc700d3%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638609302900891442%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=G5JRlIgfg9GFE310va8oFd3HascTPmyiJJegFQ2HeGM%3D&reserved=0
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Mt Pleasant Primary School Song 

Five days a week, 40 weeks a year 

My friends and I we all hang out here 

This is our school, where we’re learning how 

To respect each other and ourselves as well, now 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

When we walk up the hill, sometimes we get tired 

But we bounce right back, because we’re inspired 

By our school values, we’re building resilience 

And skills we can use to share all our brilliance, yes 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

We’re part of a community 

So we show responsibility 

Being kind and helping out 

Taking care of each other is what it’s all about, yes 

We break for fruit snack 

We’re on the right track 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

 

 

 


